
2017/2018 Recreation Annual Report 

 

2017/2018 has been a busy year.  
 
We have run a number of very well received and attended children events 
throughout the year. The events were: 
 
Easter - Childrens Party 
 
Summer Playscheme -    Sports day (Unfortunately had to be cancelled due to the 
weather) 
                                        Teddy Bears Picnic & Fun Bus 
                                         Arts & Crafts Event 
                                         Childrens Disco Party - Ockbrook 
                                         Childrens Disco Party - Borrowash 
 
October half term              Childrens Halloween Party - Ockbrook 
                                          Childrens Halloween Party - Borrowash 
 
Community events were also very well attended with record breaking crowds. 
 
Ashbrook Community Group with the support of the Parish Council ran a very 
successful cinema night. 
 
Remembrance Parade was again well attended and well received. 
 
The providing, selling and fitting service of Christmas trees and brackets. Again this 
was a success and will be continued on the 2018/2019 programme. 
 
Christmas Light Switch on in Ockbrook & the Christmas Light Switch on in 
Borrowash in Partnership with the Ashbrook Community Group was a resounding 
success. 
 
This has been a very busy year and a very well received event calendar. My 
personal thanks go to the Ashbrook Community Group for all their hard work and 
also to the Parish Councillors who have supported me in my first year as the 
Recreational Chair. I would also like to personally thank Wayne Peapell, our 
Contractor for his visionary excellence  and support in the events. 
 
Over the last year we have seen a change to the event calendar and we will continue 
to take on board the 'applause & criticism' and adopt our events menu to react 
accordingly in a proactive manner.  
 
Julie Fraser-Burton 
Parish Councillor - Recreation 

 


